
 

 

 

Milan (IT), February 06, 2025 
 
 
 
 
          To: 
          International Federation Of Sport Climbing
          Corso Vinzaglio,12 
          10121 Torino -  ITALY 
          office@ifsc-climbing.org 
 
 
Object: President candidacy of Marco Maria Scolaris 
 
On behalf of the F.A.S.I. - Federazione Arrampicata Sportiva 
Italiana and its Board of Directors, I present again and fully 
support the candidacy of Marco Maria SCOLARIS as President of the 
International Federation of Sport Climbing. 
 
This year marks 40 years since the first competitions of our 
beloved discipline were held in our Country, in Bardonecchia. 
 
Since then, our discipline has begun a path of growth that has 
taken it from a sport of a few practitioners to a global sports 
movement, culminating in its entry into the Olympic and Paralympic 
Games program. 
 
A path that has seen in Marco Maria SCOLARIS the best possible 
guide, thanks to his vision, his managerial skills and his human 
qualities. 
 
The next four years will see our movement face the ultimate leap 
forward: a challenge to be won, together. The only way to be able 
to do so is surely to continue to put our trust in those who in 
these forty years have proven to be the best possible leader. 
 
For all these reasons, F.A.S.I. is honored to continue to support 
Marco Maria SCOLARIS, and our wish is that it may be a choice 
shared by our entire world. 
 
I hope to meet you all soon and continue the dialogue, discussion 
and planning to support together the growth of our beloved Sport 
Climbing. 
         

The F.A.S.I. President 
        Dr. Davide BATTISTELLA 


